	Welcome to Beyond The Formula a statistics conference designed to aid mathematics teacher’s become more effective statistics teachers.  There are four basic issues surrounding the teaching of statistics:  1) the application of the subject matter to real world situations, 2) the effect modern technology is having on the teaching, the learning and the applying of statistics, 3) the teaching techniques and methodologies used to deliver an understandable and interesting course to today’s student, and 4) the statistics curriculum.   





	It is impossible to cover all four of these issues effectively in a two-day conference, therefore the emphasis of this year’s conference is on three of them, with plans for curriculum to be added to next year’s program.  The design of this conference is not random, nor are the components independent.  Each component is an integral part of the whole design.  We feel confident that you will maximize your benefits by following the program as designed.  





	During two keynote addresses, David Moore, a recognized leader in the field of statistics and statistics education, will be sharing his views on several of these issues.  Mathematics teachers generally do not have a great deal of real-world experience with statistical applications and it would be virtually impossible for most to be able to obtain real-on-the-job experience, therefore the case study component of this conference brings practicing statisticians to the conference to share their real applications.  The three small group sessions focus on teaching and learning methodologies; the activity oriented classroom, using the computer as a teaching and learning tool, and a sharing of your experiences.  The open computer lab offers you a hands on chance to experience three different statistical software packages.  There are materials for the absolute novice as well as materials for those with more expertise.  Our after dinner speaker is a former mathematics teacher who taught statistics and will be sharing his views on the role and the use of humor in our classrooms.  The conference ends with a panel discussion that will lay the ground work for curriculum sessions at the next conference.  The evaluations will provide valuable guidance to aid us in planning next year’s event. 
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